

## HEIDI G. CHAPMAN

January 7, 2003

Chapel Hill Planning Board Town Hall Chapel Hill, NC 27514 HAND-DELIVERED

Dear Members of the Chapel Hill Planning Board:

I am the President of the Kings Mill/Morgan Creek Neighborhood Association. You are continuing your review of an application for the proposed Creekside subdivision tonight. At your last meeting on this subdivision, you asked for an update from OWASA and a determination of the intermittent streams on the property. Neither of those issues has been addressed to date. The Town staff will undergo training within the next week on intermittent streams.

On behalf of the Board of the Kings Mill/Morgan Creek Neighborhood Association and its members, I am asking you to postpone your decision on the Creekside subdivision until January 21, 2003 to allow for the gathering and review of this vital information.

Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely,

Heidi G. Chapman

/sc C606

HEIDI G. CHAPMAN, CERTIFIED MEDIATOR

JOAN T. HUNT, LEGAL ASSISTANT